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18th November 2016
Dear Parents,

The format of this newsletter is slightly odd but it will enable you keep the newsletter and return a very short questionnaire about the children’s access to IT at home – we would very much appreciate it if as many of our 150 families as possible returns a copy to school 
Head Teacher’s Awards for last half term
At the beginning of the term we introduced the ‘gold star award’ in classes which is there to acknowledge children who have achieved something worth celebrating and parents should have received a text when this has occurred.  In addition, children who have really done their best in some aspect of school work will be sent to me for a headteacher’s award.  Last half term those children were:

Billy

Neva


Anna M (Y5)

Max


Saam

Ava

Amelia

Estelle


Rosie


Beau


Eryn

Sophia

Lilly

Ciaran N

Abigail


Phoenix

Skye

Joseph

Jack H

Madolyn

Carmen

Anna M (Y3)

Callum

Amelia Oliver Ma (Y1)
Matthew T

Cameron S 

Jackson


William H
Thomas B Eva F

Oliver C

Eleanor B

Jenson

Well done everyone!
(------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
To improve our planning of learning opportunities for children at home, it would be useful to know the availability of information technology to the children. We would be grateful if you would complete the following questionnaire and return it to class teachers please.
Q1. Which of the following are available (and connected to the internet) that your child could use at home to complete homework (please indicate with a tick, all that apply):
PC (including laptops) (



Apple Computer (ie, MacBook) (


iPad 
(





Chromebook (

Other tablet (please specify)__________________________________________________
Other (please specify)________________________________________________________
Dates for your diary
Tuesday 22nd November



PTFA meeting (6:00pm in the BC/ASC Room)

Monday 28th November



Year 5 to ‘Sister Act’ at Culcheth High School
Friday 2nd December




Dress Down Day (prizes for the Christmas Fair)

Monday 5th December




Shoebox collection

PE Bags/School bags/lunch boxes
At the most recent meeting of the School Council a number of children expressed concern about that fact that some children are bringing bulky school bags to school.  There is not enough room in the cloakroom for these and as a result children’s coats are being knocked to the ground and then being trodden on.  The children do know that if they wish to use a school bag, it has to be one that can be folded and stored in their trays e.g. re-usable shopping bags and drawstring sports bags.  Children’s PE bags should be a drawstring type - no open top bags or rucksacks please.
After School Club

If you are delayed coming to collect your child at the end of the day your child will be taken to After School club and supervised by the staff there until your arrival.  Similarly, if you have an appointment that means you may be delayed at pick-up time, you can book your child into After School Club on an ad hoc basis (there will be a charge of £2.25 for 30 minutes £4.50 for an hour etc).
State-Funded Nursery Schools 

The government's consultation paper (Early Years Funding: changes to funding for 3 and 4 year olds issued on 11th August 2016) outlined proposals that will leave state-funded Nursery Schools financially non-viable, forcing them to close. My colleague Jane Wilkie, who is the head at Sandy Lane Nursery and Forest School, is particularly concerned as hers is the only nursery in Warrington that offers provision for children with complex additional needs; in addition there are 100+ children with complex additional needs that she supports within  the private sector. She has asked headteachers across the town to encourage their school communities to sign an online parliamentary petition. If 100,000 people sign this petition then it will be considered for debate in Parliament. The link is as follows: https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/171052 

Yours faithfully,
(------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Q2. Does the device that your child would normally use to complete homework have the Google Chrome web browser installed?  Yes / No
Q3. Are you able and would you be willing to print your child’s homework at home? Yes / No
We welcome your feedback regarding the use of information technology systems to help your child learn. Please feel free to add any comments, or suggestions regarding any aspect of our current, or possible future use of technology.
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